
Mount Horeb American Legion Post 113 Executive 

Committee Minutes 6 June, 2017 

Attendees: Commander Jerry, Craig, Fred, Scott, Mike, Geoff, Wayne, Paul, Larry 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:   

-Finance – Fred 

Total: $24,876.67   Total Minus Restricted Funds: $16,471.47 
Savings: $8,091.37 
 

 Transition between Fred and Larry is in progress with the help of Dale at Farmer’s 
Savings Bank. 

-Membership Committee – Craig  

 Plaque from the District Commander for the largest growth- Posts with 100-199 
members 

 103 members 

-Jr Shooting Committee – Craig - NSTR 

-Scholarship Committee – Commander Jerry  

 Presented scholarships and recognized individuals who volunteered to serve our country 
at the Senior Awards Night, 17 May 

 

-Youth and Family Committee – Commander Jerry  

 10 Boys will attend Badger Boys State 10 – 17 June 

 6 Girls will attend Badger Girls State 18-23 June 

-House Committee – Paul  

 Front door of the apartment needs new trim and siding 

 New cleaning company is doing an excellent job 

- Memorial Committee – Mike 

 Flag Holiday Program 337 subscriptions to date 

 Flag Day assistance installing flags 

 Commander Jerry submitted a grant proposal to MH Utilities for $500 for flag holders 

 Purchase of flags for the Memorial Day weekend will be done by Jerry.  This way we will 
have extra flags to be ready for replacement 

- Fundraising Committee and Frolic Committee – Scott  

 Golf Outing 13 May went very well, thank you to all that made it possible 
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 T-Shirt Sales: Scott is going to place an order for sales during the Brats in the Lot 

 Frolic – Gun Raffle, Beer Tent Ticket Sales Earlier shifts:  Sign up for shifts.  Continue to 
sell gun raffle tickets and raffle tickets.  Sales are going good otherwise.   

 
- Visitation Committee – Paul 
 

 Visited Max Oleson, Al Bendickson, Ray Cunneen and Veterans at Ingleside and 
Inglewood 

 

- Honor Guard Committee – Paul 

 Rifle Salute and Taps went very well at the Verona Memorial Dedication 

 Honor Guard for Harold (Bud) Post went very well 

 Excellent job at all three cemeteries on Memorial Day 

-Resolutions Committee – Geoff  

 The Post is authorized three voting delegates for department convention in July.  The 
Post should try to get at least three members to the convention on at least Sat to vote. 

 Sick call, relief and employment (keep these and all veterans in your thoughts and prayers) 

 Jim Wendt, Al Bendickson, Pete Eckstein 

Unfinished business 

 CPR Training: Location at Hearts and Hands is secured.  Training session is up to 3-4 
hrs and can accommodate up to 15 people.  Nominal fee for admin costs.  Training 
dates not available until Aug.  Geoff will continue to work on confirming the dates. 

 Coffee Discussion:  Continue to have coffee at both locations; however, the bathrooms 
at Shubert’s are still a concern. 

 Department Convention:  We have three voting delegates…let Commander Jerry know if 
you would like to attend.  The Post will cover the fees. 

 Sign up for Frolic Beer Ticket Sales 

New business (and correspondence)  

 Proposal to give Denny Oimoen an $80 gift certificate to Hi-Point for his support 
numerous times – use of the bucket truck 

For the Good of the American Legion 

Positives from May 2017 

 Newspaper Articles 

 Presentation of the flags to the Library Board 

 Visits to Ingleside and Inglewood, Al Bendickson and Max Oleson, Ray Cunneen 

 Honors for Bud Post 
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 The Memorial Day Programs – Placement of flags on Veterans graves 

 Volunteers coming forward to assist us with cemeteries, etc… 
o Ireland McMahan – Service Book - Veteran Project 

 Community assistance with programs – mapping out Veterans grave sites etc… 
o Diane Doebler going through Union Cemetery - Veterans missing flag holders 
o Kieran, Logan Dunne, Jessi Fox, and Grant Schulte – record all Veterans at 

Union Cemetery – Neal Fargo will annotate book 
o Check from Carol Fosshage, and others inquiring about paying for flag holders 

 The Golf Outing 

 High School Awards Ceremony 

 Verona VFW Memorial Dedication 

 Plaque from 3rd District for largest growth – Posts 100-199 members 
 

 
Upcoming Events 

JUN 8 - Installation of Officers 5:30 PM 

JUN 8-11 Frolic 

JUN 11 - Frolic Parade 

JUN 14 - Flag Day - Flag Holiday 

JUN 17 - Weapons Cleaning at the Legion Post 10:30 

JUN 24 - Brats in the Lot  
JUN 27 - Executive Meeting (within 20 days after Installation) 
 


